
TOWN OF MARCELLUS
TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

July 25, 2012

A special meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Marcellus, County of Onondaga, 
State of New York was held on at 7:00 P.M. in the Marcellus Fire Hall,4 242 Slate Hill 
Road, Marcellus, New York.  Those present were:

Daniel J. Ross, Supervisor
Thomas C. Lathrop, Councilor 
Kevin F. O’Hara, Councilor

Also present:  Karen R. Pollard, Town Clerk, David Card, Marcellus Fire Department 
and approximately twenty-five residents.

Supervisor Ross opened the meeting at 7 P.M. with the reading of the legal calling for a 
Public Hearing on a mandatory referendum on the establishment of a fire service award 
program.  The referendum vote will be held on August 21st from noon to 9pm at the 
Marcellus Fire Hall.  Mr. Ross informed the meeting that the legal was published in the 
July 11th edition of the Marcellus Observer.  

Mr. Ross turned the meeting over to Mr. Card who gave an overview of the program.  

Supervisor Ross asked for anyone who wished to ask questions to please state his or her 
name and address for the record.

Peg Kronen,  2589 Otisco Valley Road, asked a number of questions on the running of 
the program, i.e.:  who would administer the program, what about beneficiaries, who 
would qualify for the program.  Mr. Card answered all of Ms. Kronen’s questions.   

Veronica Hughes, 3845 Slate Hill Road, questioned the lack of advertisement and 
information on this issue.  Mr. Card explained that there is information on the fire 
department’s web site and that there are plans for articles to be run in the Marcellus 
Observer.

Peg McNally, 5 Reed Street, asked what other fire departments the area had an awards 
program.  Mr. Card stated that all but two departments in Onondaga County have an 
awards program.

With no more questions, the public hearing was closed by Supervisor Ross at 7:34pm.
     

Respectfully submitted,

Karen R. Pollard, Town Clerk


